5 Fisherville Hd., Apt. 202 Willowdale, Untario 7 June, 1970

Dear Ken.

Enclosed is my report on the Comet and Move Section. I am sending a copy to Dr. Persy. I returned from my trip west on 28 May, and then I was busy moving, so this report was somewhat rushed and is not in the best or nestest form. However, I think it should get my ideas across. If there is more detailed information or clarification required, please let me know.

As you can see, I am suggesting that the Comet and Nove Section be taken over by Variable Stars and Planetary. In this case, I will no longer be a Mational Coordinator, but I am willing to essist you or COCOCA in an unofficial capacity, if it is at all required.

At the end of my report, I suggested that a section called "Arm-Chair Astronomers" be formed. COCOCA might seriously consider this. The Coordinator of such a section could collect general information on member and centre activities, meetings, planetarium shows, write book reviews, etc.

Good luck, and I'll see you next May, if not sooner.

Good observing.